
 

 

 
 
 
April 29, 2024 
  
 
Board of Retirement  
Ventura County Employees’ Retirement Association  
1190 S. Victoria Avenue, Suite 200  
Ventura, CA 93003  
 
SUBJECT:  RETIREMENT ADMINISTRATOR’S QUARTERLY REPORT  

FOR JANUARY 1 - MARCH 31, 2024 
 
Dear Board Members:  
 
In compliance with VCERA’s Monitoring & Reporting Policy, this report includes information 
regarding travel, training, key meetings, and media communications, as well as other key issues. It 
also contains summaries of work and issues in other functional areas in the organization. This 
report covers the 1st quarter of calendar year 2024, and the information provided reflects not only 
the work associated with the Retirement Administrator, but of other staff as well. 
 
Please find the report attached to this letter. 
 
RECOMMENDATION:       RECEIVE & FILE RETIREMENT ADMINISTRATOR’S QUARTERLY REPORT  

     FOR JANUARY 1 - MARCH 31, 2024 
 
 
Staff would be happy to answer any questions regarding the item at the Business meeting of April 
29, 2024. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

           
Amy Herron, CPA, CPFO, PMP          
Retirement Administrator  
   
 
Attachment 
 
 
 




